
 

Tonight; Area Governor Adam de Totth and New Member Induction, Peter Hodge 
Partners’ Night, to celebrate the Induction and to meet our Area Governor. 

QR code checker: Michael Mastronardi and Brian Morrison 
If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,  

PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 
 

 

Future Programs:    
 
 

20 Apr; TBA 
QR code checker: Clare Nyholm and John Payne 
 

27 Apr: Adam Gowen, Centre Manager, 
Country Universities Centre 
QR code checker: Guy Porter and Rob Powell 
 

May is Rotary’s Youth Service Month  
 

4 May: TBA 
QR code checker: Avril Pryor and Grant Schultz 
 

11 May: TBA 
QR code checker: Issa Shalhoub and Ali Tyquin 
 

18 May; NO MEETING 
 

19 May; Combined Service Clubs meeting, 
Rotary, Apex and Lions 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
   

 
 
 

 
Please pay your dinner fees at the Centre, rather than online, for easier book keeping. 

 

 

 
 
 

6 April 2021 Meeting; 
 

Sergeant Ian Tibbles welcome members and guest Robert Baldwin and including via zoom John 
Goggins and Tim Gregory. 

President Leonie gave members a brief report on the Blessing of the Fleet ceremony held on Easter 
Sunday at Ulladulla Harbour. 

Acting Treasurer Ross Wade spoke on the Centurion Program where 50% of the $100.00, $2 a week 
for a year, comes back to District for District projects. 

Secretary PP Dale Wilford informed members of leave of absence for Brian and Jenni Wilkins and Ian 
Tibbles, money for donation for North Coast flood area to be discussed at next Monday’s board meeting. 
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 April is Rotary’s Maternal and Child Health Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
8 May Sat Bunnings BBQ 

15 May Sat Club Development Seminar at 
Young 

18 May Tues No Meeting 

19 May Wed Combined Service Clubs 
meeting 

22 May Sat Club Development Seminar at 
Broulee 

23 May Sun Swap Meet 

26 June Sat District Changeover, 
Young 

29 Jul Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 
18-20 Mar 

2022  District Conference, Temora 

Birthdays: 13 Apr; Avril Pryor, 18 Apr; Kirra Dowling. 
Anniversaries: 14 Apr; Ankie and Stephen Hladio, 15 Apr; Anne and Simon Brown,  

19 Apr; Rod and Andrea Tucker. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by NOON on Monday.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

A volunteer is required to write the meeting’s report on the following dates:  
 11/5 and 25/5 as Yvonne will be away, thank you.  

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Community service report Director Yvonne reminded members of the upcoming BBQ dates for 
Bunnings 8th May and 29th July.  
Organizing freight for toiletries kits and have received letters from school students at Milton Public School 
for End Trachoma project. 
Yvonne thanked Louise Garrett and Christine Bell for their help with Trachoma project and presented 
them with a gift. 
PP Wayne Fry spoke on the Tennis get together with Lions watch this space for the date. A trophy has 
been organized for future events including this year’s Tennis gathering, the trophy is in memory of Lions 
stalwart Allan MacDonald and Rotary stalwart Dick Crouch. 

President Elect Tony Fondacaro reminded members of the Combined Service dinner on Wednesday 
19th May and the Area Governor visit next week. 

  

  
 
Guest Speakers from the End Trachoma Project Sandi Fletcher and PDG Michael Milston 
from Orange Daybreak and District Champion for the End Trachoma Project joined the club via zoom, 
speaking on the End Trachoma project.  
The End Trachoma project started in SA moving to WA and now in the NT. In the NT the project has moved 
from Alice Springs to the Barkly Shire.  
Educating the remote areas of Australia on hygiene. The End Trachoma project is covering all areas of 
Hygiene from washing machines, inside toilets, clean water trailers and hygiene products.  
All projects have been asked for by the communities. Future plans is the employment an Environmental 
Health Worker in the NT. As the End Trachoma project have reached its target of 2,000 toiletries kits for 
the NT. 
End trachoma project have worked on a number of projects and are still working on projects towards 
ending trachoma in Australia as trachoma is a third world disease and Australia is a first world country 
and is the only first world in the world with trachoma. 

Thank you, Yvonne Young, for the meeting’s report. 

End of Report 


